

TUDOR ESTATE RESIDENTS ASSOCIATION (TERA)

Dear Residents

Here is an update of what we are trying to do for you, how you can get involved and what you can do for each other.

TERA MEMBERSHIP & AGM

The membership year for TERA runs from 1st June to 31st May each year. **Our next AGM is on Tuesday 29th April at 7.30pm at the Royal Naval Association Club in Park Road** and we hope to see you there. Membership will remain at £5.00 per household but if you wish to be more generous please feel free to do so. To renew your membership please complete the attached form and pay on the night if attending or return your form with payment in a sealed envelope to either 32 Queens Way, 48 Queens Avenue or 16 Sunbury Way by 1st June latest. If you are not currently a member and want to become a "TERA ist" please complete and return the form with your payment or come along on the night and meet some of your neighbours.

TERA Committee

It would be nice to have some fresh ideas from others on the Estate who we hope would join us on the committee.

All current committee members are willing to continue for the next year providing elected and they are:

Debbie Adye

Chair

Ann Hoskins

Vice-Chair

Brian Smith

Secretary

Peter Anderson

Treasurer

Nic Moore

Committee member - Projects

Freda Anderson

Committee member

Kate Taylor

Committee member - Website

NOTICE BOARDS

The use of the notice boards has been very successful. If you are a TERA member and have a notice to display please feel free to do so. To ensure that notices are suitable and correctly displayed it is best that these are passed to Brian Smith at 16 Sunbury Way and he will put them in the plastic folders. To save on delivery and more importantly on printing costs we are sending information by Email and posting on the boards. If you are a member and you are not receiving information by Email please Email tudorestatehanworthpark@gmail.com so that we can update our records. Those who do not have Email will receive paper copies of newsletters.

BURGLARIES/NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH

Break-ins are still occurring with sheds being a common target. We still need to be extremely vigilant and report anything that looks wrong or 'out of place' to Nic Moore nic.moore1953@gmail.com (3 Elizabeth Way) or Brian Smith b.smith43@btinternet.com (16 Sunbury Way) or of course tudorestatehanworthpark@gmail.com We try to keep you as up to date as possible on incidents but please be aware that we are not able to give full information on addresses or events unless specifically authorised to do so.

CLEAN-UP - SUNDAY 6th APRIL 10am (weather permitting)

TERA have a litter picking pack supplied by the Mayor of London's office, and the Environment Agency. A litter pick is planned for Sunday 6th April meet at corner of Shakespeare/Sunbury Way at 10am. Contact Brain Smith for more information if necessary or see you on the day

GARAGE SALE

We are going to repeat the very popular garage sale event on Sunday 4th May from 1pm so please start going through all that "could be useful one day" stuff now!

GARDENING

We will be repeating the competition for the best front garden and best front garden with parking/driveway again this year. Closing date will be 26th June 2014 with judging that coming weekend. Further details will be announced at the AGM

RESIDENTS COFFEE MORNING & BOOK CLUB

We are trying to get these two social meetings organised on a monthly or perhaps quarterly basis depending upon interest. If you want to join in please get in touch.

TERA SOCIAL - SUNDAY 8th JUNE

We are proposing a social on the lines of the successful afternoon held last year on Sunday 8th June. We are thinking of a W.W.II theme to commemorate 70 years since "D Day 6th June". Further details will be available at the AGM on 29th April

Website: - www.terahanworthpark.btck.co.uk/ Email address: - tudorestatehanworthpark.gmail.com



TUDOR ESTATE RESIDENTS ASSOCIATION (TERA)

COMMEMORATION OF W.W.1

As you know we have been distributing packets of poppy seeds for use in front gardens/verges the purchase has been funded by TERA. The variety chosen is called Victoria Cross (25p per packet goes to Royal Chelsea Hospital) and we are hopeful of a beautiful display in August and again in the coming years to commemorate those who died.

Nearer the time we will also have tea lights available, to be displayed in front gardens or windows on the evening of August 4th, the actual anniversary of Britain entering the war. If you are interested in displaying the tea lights please start saving suitable jars (expect to require 5-10 per boundary – each house responsible for own display/removal) and advise any member of the committee so that you receive your tea lights.

FOOTBALL PITCHES - HANWORTH SIDE OF A316

Extensive revised plans have been submitted which reduce the number of pitches slightly. It appears likely that this project will be approved so all we can try to do is reduce the impact of the development on those living in Sunbury and Castle Ways. We have submitted our objections to Hounslow Council which in the main relate to the hours of operation, noise, traffic and light pollution. If you want to look at the plans on the Hounslow website access planning system reference P2013/1544

OUR ROADS

Following the submission of our petition to become a 20mph Area ("Area" means no lumps/bumps just signage) a site visit has taken place. We are now just waiting for an OK from Hounslow Council which may take some time due to funding issues. As residents, for our mutual benefit and safety, let us all drive at this speed now, we don't have to wait for some signs to make this official.

We are also attempting to have a lorry ban put in place (except for deliveries) because with the building of the new logistics depot on the old RAC site there will be an increase in traffic on Castle and Sunbury Way unless we achieve this. We are also asking Hounslow Council to restrict parking in Snakey Lane outside of the petrol station and impose a "no right turn" from the roundabout under the A316 into the Mosque for safety reasons.

MOSQUE

Hounslow Council have issued a Discontinuance Notice with regard to the unauthorised replaced signage on the front of the building

SNOOKER

Players are invited to enter the next TERA snooker competition which will be held later in the year. The competition is open to players of all abilities/standards and will be played on a handicap basis, so everyone has a chance of winning. If you are not sure and would like to try before you decide or have any questions, please contact Steve Taylor at 10 Raleigh Way, Tel: 020 8890 4909 Email srt147@talk21.com."

MACMILLAN MORNING

This event will take place on the morning of 27th September with details put on notice boards nearer the time.

TERA CHRISTMAS SOCIAL

Please make a note in your diaries that we have booked to hold the annual TERA Christmas Social at the Naval Club on Wednesday 10th December 2014. We are hoping to book "42nd Street" the band who played last year again as this was so successful.

TUDOR ESTATE - A CARING COMMUNITY

Be proud to be a resident of one of the best places to live in the entire area. Please remember to be respectful to your neighbours and try to assist our older/less able residents when you can. We continue to hear about inconsiderate bonfires and parking, fouling of pavements by dogs, and late night DIY! Please ask your visitors not to park on the grass verges. If the foxes get into your rubbish (a drop of disinfectant in the bag is a good deterrent) don't expect others to clear this up.

Tudor Estate Residents Association 28th March 2014



TUDOR ESTATE RESIDENTS ASSOCIATION (TERA)

Membership application period 1^{st} June $2014-31^{st}$ May 2015 AGM is on Tuesday 29^{th} April at 7.30pm at the Royal Naval Association Club in Park Road

Tudor Estate Residents Association - Hanworth Park

	(Please print in block capitals)
Names of Adult Resident(s)	
Address:	
TelephoneEmail	
Date Protection Act: It will be necessary for the Association to hold your name(s)/address/telephone/ema which will be for the use of the Association only and not for general circulation. By joining the Association your agreement to allow your details to be kept by this method	
1. Membership: I / we want to be members of the Association for the coming year.	
If you are unable to attend on 1 st May and would prefer to pay now please complete / tick / dele	ete as below
I / we attach cash or cheque payable to Tudor Estate Residents Association for £5.00	
I / we will pay at AGM	
2. I / we expect to attend the AGM / Social on Tuesday 29 th April (number of people anticip	ated)
3. Nominations: (please check that the person is willing to stand before you nominate them)	
I / we want to nominate (name of person)	
Address	
for the position of ChairTreasurerSecretaryOther (please state)	
I / we want to nominate (name of person)	
Address	
for the position of ChairTreasurerSecretaryOther (please state)	
4. Activities for Association	
/ we have the following idea for a social event	
/ we have the following idea for local issue that the Association may wish to become involved	in